## Randolph Community Television

"Your Link to the Community"

January-February 2001 Edition

- A New Year Begins!
- High School Sports
- Holiday Event Recap
- Upcoming Events

Hello from RCTV!- Just when you thought you wouldn't get any more gifts, along comes the newest RCTV Links Newsletter! We hope you've all had a great holiday season this year. Since our last update, RCTV has taken some baby steps towards the studio's completion. Most recently, the floors of the new facility are being re-tiled for a more "uniform" look. The lighting grid has been completed and is working out great. In the old studio (Studio A), the control console has been replaced. The new console gets rid of the awkward height, and makes for a more compact, neater looking control room. This new console was actually taken from our previous production van. It greatly improves the whole feel of Studio A. Work continues towards the completion and the grand opening of the new studio, as always, your patience is appreciated. Feel free to call our staff and we will set up a time to give you a tour of the facilities. You can also visit our website for updates, pictures, and upcoming events. We look forward to working with you in 2001 and beyond!

Randolph High School Sports- With the help of its volunteers, RCTV brought all of the Blue Devil's Varsity Football home games to the small screen. This year we applied our new slow-motion instant replay system with great success and really caught some terrific action! RCTV also brought its new production van out to Rockland for the Annual Thanksgiving Day game. We had a full crew ready and had a 3- camera shoot, complete with replays, graphics, and of course, Boomer's interesting facts. It was a tough game for the Blue Devils, but a great experience for us! Many thanks to our volunteers: Tom Burke, Larry Azer, Brian Howard, Aaron Fellman, Max Gladstone, Brian Carnes, Alex Phillips, Mike McDonald and Eddy Jules.



Brian Howard, Larry Azer and Tom Burke



Max Gladstone

This winter, RCTV will be bringing you some more great seasonal sports. Watch for Boys Varsity Basketball, Ice Hockey and Girls Varsity Basketball on Channel 22. RCTV will bring you as many home games as possible with the help of: Aaron Fellman, Max Gladstone, Alex Phillips, Brian Carnes, and our newest volunteer. Chuck Christian. Go Blue Devils!!!

Veterans Day- Thanks to RCTV volunteer camera operator, Oscar Jackson, who was on hand at the Temple Beth Am Veterans Garden Dedication Ceremony. This salute to Veterans was broadcast on Channel 8.

WWII Graduation Diplomas- This was a special year for World War II Veterans of Randolph who had not received their high school diplomas because of their oversea duty. June Newman, Director of Veteran and Elderly Affairs, along with Arthur Melia, Superintendent of the Randolph Public Schools, presented these Veterans with diplomas, honoring them for their service to the country and to the town. RCTV was there to cover this graduation ceremony with the help of Oscar Jackson.





Randolph Fire Station Tour

Holiday Events- 'Twas the season for many school concerts celebrating the holiday season. Thanks to RCTV volunteer **Alex Philips** for covering the Randolph High School Winter Concert. The Randolph High School chorus, orchestra and jazz band treated the audience to holiday classics both old and new. Also, thanks to Max Gladstone who was at the Randolph Community Middle School to cover their Holiday Concert, which was equally well performed.

RCTV visited the Martin E. Young Elementary School as their 6th grade chorus gave us some rousing renditions of holiday sing-alongs. The holiday spirit was definitely in the air and a great time was had by all. RCTV also brought viewers Randolph's Annual Tree Lighting Ceremony from Crawford Square in Randolph. Santa and his helpers threw the switch to light up Main Street.

All these events were broadcast with the help of volunteers from the Town of Randolph. We hope you got a chance to see these events and look for them again in 2001.

**Upcoming Events**- A tour of the Randolph Fire Station is in the works. See the brave firefighters of the Randolph Fire Rescue Department! Tune to Channel 8 for more information. Coming in February 2001.

As always, RCTV depends upon the hard work and cooperation of its volunteers. Please do not hesitate to call with questions about our upcoming events. We'll see you around town!

Channel 8 - Randolph Community Television Channel 10 - Government Channel Channel 22 - Educational Channel

RCTV STAFF- Stuart Schoenfeld - General Manager **Anders Geering - Program Director** 

> **Randolph Community Television** P.O. Box 842 Randolph, MA 02368

(781) 961-7228 phone (781) 961-4585 fax

Visit us on-line! www.RandolphCommunityTV.com